Present were Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd, Donald Byam and Betty Hooper.

A Building Permit was issued to Richard Beauchemin to operate small engine repairs.

Permission was given to Wayne Daniels to chaperone children from the first grade through the 4th grade to play basketball Saturdays or Sundays in the morning. The session will only extend until March 1.

A Gravel Removal renewal permit was issued to J. J. Cronin.

Homer Dodge came in accompanied by Health Officer, Dr. Samuel Brooks, to discuss the dry-well being installed in the property next to Mr. Dodge's, this property newly purchased by Mr. & Mrs. Burton Knight. Mr. Dodge is concerned about the drainage from this dry-well which might overflow on to his property where he estimated only about x 20 feet between his property line and the location of the dry-well.

Dr. Brooks said he has read all the information he has as health officer and can find no rule on this matter to protect Mr. Dodge. He asked that the Selectmen write a letter to the Knights expressing their concern regarding the location of the dry-well and advising them that should there be a problem develop, the Knights will be responsible for corrective measures.

Dr. Brooks continued on this vain and discussed a septic system to the properties of Edward Gallagher and Weatherwax jointly. He proposed writing a letter to the Weatherwax's giving a designated time to repair the leach field and if the repairs are not done according to schedule that the Town do the work and place a lien on the Weatherwax property. The Selectmen will consider this move.